
Hospital Library Services Program Committee Meeting

Thursday, July 20, 2006

9:30 a.m.

Canastota Public Library

Present: 
Deborah Hailston, Faxton-St. Luke’s, Co-Chair; Kris Hogan, Crouse Hospital, Co-Chair ; Bette Jean Ingui, Veterans Affairs Medical Center; Nancy Howe, CLRC; Sally Hillegas, Medical Circuit Librarian; Beverly Marcoline, Utica College; Penelope Klein, CLRC liaison. 

Absent: 
Jane Berry, Oneida Healthcare Center; Halyna Liszczynskyj, St. Elizabeth Medical Center; Michael Garcia, St. Elizabeth’s College of Nursing; Gary Maggi, St. Joseph’s Hospital Health Center.

Recorder: Beverly Marcoline, Utica College


[image: image1]
Review of minutes from June 8, 2006 The meeting called to order at 9:50 a.m. Bette Jean motioned to approve June 8 Meeting Minutes. Kris seconded.  Passed unanimously.

HLSP Funding Penelope reported that full funding ($66,400) has been received.

Billing the Hospitals The payment for 2005 -2006 has been received from three hospitals but we are still waiting for payment from Little Falls. A letter will be sent to Little Falls with a new invoice explaining that the bill is for “services already received.”  

The 2007 – 2008 invoices will be sent on an April and October schedule. This will become the regular billing cycle. 

New Medical Circuit Librarian Angela Thor is the new Medical Circuit Librarian.  She will be joining CLRC at the end of August. Angela will attend the next HLSP meeting to present her ideas and vision for the program. Penelope thanked Deborah for all her efforts in recruitment. Rejection letters were sent to the other applicants.

Visits to Rome and Community Memorial Hospitals Penelope and Nancy have been making visits to the Hospital Circuit Libraries. Visits to Kim and Gail have proved to be helpful and supportive.  Gale Barone expressed an interest in a spring CE opportunity.

Databases: Billing and Invoices 

· STAT! REF bill has been paid.

· Redbook 2006 is available online.

· The Harrison’s bill has not yet been received from NYLINK, but we expect a slight price increase.

· We are still awaiting LWW payments and will send reminders. (LWW expires in December 2006).

· The discussion about LWW needs to begin now as the  hospitals need to know about costs in advance for overall budgeting and planning. 

· Kris asked Nancy to check into EBSCO. 

· A discussion about LWW will be on the next agenda. 

· Nancy will e-mail John to get ball rolling.

EFTS Nancy thanked everyone for their reports. Little Falls had some money left in their EFTS account that will be divided among the three circuit hospitals.

Continuing Education suggestions/ideas: The committee needs to look at the MLA CE offerings schedule. HLSP has $1,000 for Continuing Education. All will share with South Central. Penelope will send out the MLA URL. Everyone will respond with five choices.  Penelope will create a list for discussion at the next meeting. 

Report from Medical Circuit Librarian: 

· Sally submitted report – see attached report.

· Kris suggested that Sally E-mail “The Librarian is In” to let hospitals know Circuit Librarian is onsite.

· Discussion: Hospital Committee asking Sally to let them know what she suggest as to the needs of the Hospital Committee or improvements for the program. 

· CLRC has $1,500 for marketing budget. Bookmarks with picture of librarian, services provided, and contact information were suggested.


· Action Item: Sally said a small book budget would be very helpful, Deborah said that one used to exist for circuit libraries. Penelope will research this.

Other:
· Discussion:  The committee discussed the Planning Library Promotion Campaigns workshop held recently in Binghamton.  The general consensus was that the group sessions were non-productive.

· Penelope:  The Academic Library Directors’ Roundtable held in July was very successful and CLRC will do the same with the special libraries in the fall.

· Diane Berry:  Invited Deborah to attend roundtable discussion about NOVEL database.  Himmel and Wilson gave a presentation. All agreed the NOVEL name is not liked nor are the databases well marketed throughout the state.

Date of next meeting September 7th at 9:30 a.m. at Canastota Public Library. 

Action Items





Penelope:	Check into book budgets for circuit hospitals


		Send out URL for MLA CE offerings; compile list


		Invite the hospitals liaisons to the next HLSP meeting











